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Minute #3 of Independent Hearing Panel     30 September 2022 
Te Uruhi resource consent application - Marine Parade 
Reference No. RM210149 
 
1. In preparation for Monday’s hearing, I have enclosed an agenda prepared by Emma Bean. I 

understand Emma had requested feedback from submitters earlier this week on speaking times 
sought. At the time of writing, she had only had one response. Accordingly, if you no longer 
intend to speak at the hearing, or if you require a longer slot than indicated on the agenda, 
please contact her today (Friday) so that adjustments can be considered when the hearing starts 
on Monday. 
 

2. The only parties who may speak at the hearing are representatives for the applicant, submitters 
and the section 42A report authors. When people are addressing the panel, there is no 
opportunity for other parties to question them, however people can respond to matters raised 
when it is their turn to speak. The order for people to address us is set out in the agenda, which 
follows standard practice for RMA hearings. It includes a right of reply for the applicant after 
other parties have presented to us. 

 
3. I encourage parties to focus on the environmental effects of the proposal and consistency with 

relevant planning documents and the RMA. The panel is not able to consider political matters or 
any future funding decisions, so I ask that you respect this when you address us. 

 
4. A reminder that any correspondence should be directed through Emma Bean via 

emma.bean@kapiticoast.govt.nz 
 
 
Mary O’Callahan 
Independent Commissioner (Chairperson) 
 
On behalf of the Independent Hearing Panel 
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